McDill Inland Lake Protection and Rehabilitation District 
Meeting Minutes
Ben Franklin Junior High School Library

Tuesday April 29, 2009
Board of Directors Present: Jack Negaard, Jeremy Slowinski, David Enerson, Krista Olson
Additional Attendees:  Scott Provost - DNR,  Paul Skawinski – Golden Sands RC&D
Jack Neegard called the meeting to order at 6:05 pm.  The meeting minutes from the meeting on March 31, 2009 were read and approved.  
Treasurers Report:  Nothing to report at this time  
Invasive Species Presentation:  Paul Skawinski presented the invasive species that have been found in McDill pond, and how they spread.  Currently Eurasian Water Milfoil (EWM), Curly-leaf pondweed, Rusty Crayfish and the Banded and Chinese mystery snails have been found.  EWM and Curly should be pulled out completely; Rusty Cray and mystery snails should be removed from the water and destroyed.  To combat EWM it is recommended that any activity that will cut EWM (props, jet skis, weed cutting) not be done in areas known to contain EWM as cut fragments will create new plants.  Curly-leaf Pondweed can be cut in June prior to its turions forming to stop it from reseeding and allow it to die off naturally.  Discussion was held on chemical treatment and Scott addressed the concern of contaminant build up.  The new herbicides to address invasive species (2-4-D) are natural based and will break down into non toxic compounds.  Application cost would be $450 an acre, and Northern Environmental has been contacted to provide a quote to the Lake District for their chemical treatment services.  Filing a permit will be held until the water levels return and the pond can be reviewed.  A weed cutting permit to cut Curly-leaf Pondweed will be filed, and after the lake survey in June the areas to cut will be outlined by the DNR/Golden Sands RC&D to the weed harvesting crew.    

Motorized boat restrictions:  Jack Negaard presented the proposal to the Lake District to ban motorized traffic on McDill for one year to allow the Lake District to address the areas with EWM before it has a chance to spread again.  Enforcing the policy would be up to the Sherriff’s department, and the ordinance would need to be passed by the City of Stevens Point/Village of Whiting or Portage County.  Paddle traffic such as kayak, canoe, etc would still be allowed.  A motion was made to approve opening discussion with the city to ban motorized traffic on the lake for 1 year, motion failed with a hand vote of 6 yes/13 no. 
Dock Update:  Krista Olson presented the options for a dock on the Heffron landing.  Business 51/HH will receive an ADA dock via the DNR since it is a DNR owned landing, but the Heffron landing under ownership of the city will have to be funded by other means due to the city being unable to fund it.  Currently about $350 has been raised, and the city is offering the old Franklin Street Landing which the Prime Water Anglers could refurbish for $450.  A new non-ADA dock could be supplied for $2700, or an ADA compliant dock would cost $5400.  Questions on ownership, liability and maintenance were brought up that needs answers, the item will be tabled until the next meeting to find answers to the questions.    
Cleanup Day/Shoreline Restoration Update:  On Sunday 4/26 about 70 people from Woodlands church came out to pick up litter, fix the retaining wall at Koczizkowski Park, rake the beach area in front of the benches, and pick milfoil.  The cleanup was a big success despite the rainy weather, with large piles of garbage collected at multiple sites around the lake.  A big thank you to Woodlands Church for their efforts.   Prime Water Anglers also finished up the rocking around the new boat landings on Saturday 4/25, and the landings are ready for water.  The new landings are longer and brushed to better handle boat traffic and help address power loading wash issues, A big thank you to Prime Water Anglers for their efforts.    On May 16th a tour will be given at Eco-Forestry to show how shoreline restoration can be done, Lake District members are encouraged to attend.  
Alderperson Update:  Jeremy Slowinski announced that the state wide phosphate ban was signed in to law by the governor on April 14th.  The law officially goes into effect 4/14/10 due to needing to give retailers 1 year to stock the right type of lawn fertilizers, but many retailers are already displaying the correct type.  Jeremy also thanked Woodlands for the city wide cleanup they did as the city had 480 volunteers removing garbage from the neighborhoods along with other projects.  
Silt Trap:  Jerry Repinski reported the silt traps at the top end of McDill are filled due to the drawdown, and filling in the dredge area.  New silt traps need to be completed by the city or someone who has the equipment and capability to alleviate the sediment issue.  In the early 70’s the city used to remove sediment, but stopped doing so and sold off the equipment.  A motion was made to contact the city to discuss creating new silt traps.  Motion was approved.  
The next meeting is set for May 19th at 6:00 pm.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:27 pm.
Meeting Minutes respectfully submitted by Krista Olson, Secretary
